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St.  John the Baptist 

St .  Francis  Xavier  

October 4, 2020�

Twenty�Seventh Sunday in �

Ordinary Time�

�

Pastor�

James Francis Trempe  (Fr. Jim).……...715�693�3120�

Email…………………………….frjimtrempe@gmail.com�

�

Parish Secretary�

Linda Borski  ……………………………...715�693�3120�

E�mail  ………………………………..sfxknowl@mtc.net�

�

Pastoral Council Co�Chairs�

Matt Ahles……………………..…………..715�297�8124�

Email………………………………...…smahles@tds.net�

Dawn Obremski..……………...…………..715�693�4718�

Email………………………….obremski431@gmail.com�

�

Finance Council Co�Chairs�

Bob Brandt…...………………..…………..715�693�0674�

Email…………………………….……..brandtbl@mtc.net�

Mary Krueger..……………...……………..715�218�6279�

Email………………………….marykrueger@gmail.com�

�

Religious Education�

Deann Meis………………………………..715�693�4568�

Email……………………………………..sfxdre@mtc.net�

�

Youth Minister�

Julie Studinski………………………….....715�340�4846�

Email……………..……………….julieastud@gmail.com�

�

Sunshine Ministry & Prayer Circle Chair �

Deb Peterson…………...………………...715�693�3102�

�

Bulletin Editor�

Sandy Morris……………………………...715�693�3120�

Email…………….…………………...sfxknowl@mtc.net�

�

Bulletin Deadline�

All bulletin articles must be  submitted by �

MONDAY NOON�

Parish Address�

150051 Mead Lane (Knowlton) Parish #490�

3308 State Hwy 153 (Peplin) Parish #527�

Mosinee, WI  54455�

Phone……….715�693�3120�

Email…...sfxknowl@mtc.net�

Website…..…stfrancisxavier�knowlton.org�

�

Mass Schedule�

K�Saturdays………………………...4:30 PM�

K���Sundays………...………………7:30 AM�

K�Sundays..……………………….8:30 AM�

P�Sundays……………………….10:15 AM�

       K&P Holy Days…..……..….………………TBA�

�

Daily Mass�

Please contact Fr. Jim to schedule �

time and attendees.�

�

Reconciliation�

K�Saturday at 4:00PM�

K�Sunday at 8:00AM�

�

Baptisms�

Please email Fr. Jim at frjimtrempe@gmail.com �

during pregnancy (prior to the birth of your child) to 

make arrangements.�

�

Weddings�

Arrangements are to be made with Fr. Jim at least 8�

MONTHS in advance of your wedding. You should not 

set your date until you know �

the church and Fr. Jim are available.�

�

Ministry to the Sick�

If you or a loved one are hospitalized, in a nursing 

home/ in assisted living center or homebound & would 

like a pastoral visit from Fr. Jim please�

notify  him at 715�693�3120�
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Holy Mass Intentions�

Paper Pulpit�

�

 A story.  When the nieces and nephews went through Aunt 

Sally's apartment, after her funeral, they found the �

strangest thing. In the attic they discovered a treasure�trove 

of gifts. Each present was neatly wrapped. There were �

literally dozens of wrapped presents in that unused attic.  

As for the wrapping paper, some of it was years (even �

decades) old; the paper itself brittle and yellowed. �

�

The nieces and nephews decided to open a few of the �

older ones; when they turned back the crinkly tissue paper, 

they found articles of clothing that harkened back to earlier 

era’s things no one would dream of wearing today. It 

seemed Aunt Sally had missed her chance with those �

presents! Some of the items within the boxes qualified as 

antiques others old junk or novelty. In one box there was an 

original Mickey Mouse watch; there was a record album by 

the Turtles, in its original wrapper. There was a Duncan Yo�

Yo, with its instruction booklet describing how to around�the 

world. There was a lava lamp, still in its original box.                             �

�

Curiously enough, most of the wrapped presents were toys, 

things the nieces and nephews would have loved to receive 

at one point in their lives. Once they recovered from their 

astonishment, the family had but one question: Why? Was 

she upset with someone?  Did she have a faulty memory?  

Was she angry?  Frustrated?  They would never know. �

�

Aunt Sally brought them home and wrapped them but for 

what purpose? It was a mystery... As Aunt Sally's survivors 

stood at the door of the attic, and regarded in wonder that 

secret hoard of gifts, they felt more than a little sad. There 

was an air of tragedy hovering about that room, a faded 

glory like the yellowed pattern of the wallpaper. Aunt Sally 

could be commended, on one level, for her planning and 

foresight; but on another, how sad.  The gifts were never 

used.  Never appreciated. �

�

We need to reflect on how we use the gifts God has given 

us. We also need to ask ourselves whether or not we are 

using them for Him, or for us. Are we like Aunt Sally? Have 

we hoarded our gifts and talents for some unknown �

reason? This is sad, as we heard in the story. The Mickey 

Mouse watch would have made Mike very happy one 

Christmas. Sue would have loved that Turtles record. �

�

Are we guilty of doing the same thing, of being afraid to 

share the gifts that we have? And who knows why? �

Perhaps we believe that we don't have any gifts to offer, or 

that we don't have the time? Maybe we are angry, upset or 

frustrated.  Jesus tells us today, if we don't spend our time 

in the vineyard tending the vines, the grapes will be inferior. 

We will be held responsible. The servants in the parable 

wanted to keep the fruits of the vineyard for themselves. 

They didn't want to share them with anyone else. Ask �

yourself, are you like Aunt Sally, hiding your gifts or doing 

what Jesus asks?  What are the gifts you have and are you 

ready to share them?  Aunt Sally may have had a million 

reasons for not giving the gifts.  You may have a million 

reasons for not using the gifts you have, but there is one 

main reason:  That is what Jesus asks.  How can you use 

your gifts in the parish?  Will you?�

�

Have a great and blessed week.  Fr. Jim Trempe �

�

�

�

�

St. Francis Xavier�

All ministries, please sign�in upon arrival.�

�

MC�

Sat  Oct 10 Hilary Omernik  �

Sun Oct 11 Matt Ahles�

�

Lector  � � �

Sat  Oct 10 Mary Virant�

Sun Oct 11 Sara Ahles�

�

Hospitality  �

Sat  Oct 3 Jim Olson, Ed Stankowski, Dave Virant�

Sun Oct 4 Jerry Budnik, Fred Grochmal,�

                    Greg Sondelski�

               �

Brinks�

Wed  Oct 7 Jan Motz, Linda Wiczbicki, Mike Pliska�

�

St. John the Baptist                  �

        �

Lectors          �

Sun Oct  4  Sherri Zogata�

Sun Oct  11  Sue Swinick�

�

Extra Ordinary Ministers of the Eucharist   �

�

Hospitality Ministers�

Sun Oct  4  Ron Wonsil, Steve Toboyek�

Sun Oct  11  Jim Krzmarcik, Tom Tekippe�

�

Appointments�

Sacrificial Giving              Sep. 20�

  Offerings:                            �

�

St. Francis Xavier                          $4,212.00�

�

St. John the Baptist                          $175.00�
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October 4, 2020          Twenty�Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time�

 Mass Information�

Reminder: Masks are required at the 4:30pm Saturday 

Mass, the Sunday 7:30am and   8:30am Masses.�

�

 Daily Masses � Contact Fr. Jim to schedule the time .�

Calendar of Events�

Cemetery Clean�Up�

It’s time to clean�up our cemeteries. Please remove all �

flowers and decorations from the St. John the 

Baptist and St. Francis Xavier cemeteries as 

soon as possible; no later than October 31st.  

Thank you for your help!�

 Faith Formation�

Welcome �

�

     Students in grades 6,7, & 8 will meet in Person on �

October 7.     �

     Remaining grades work on your at home projects/

assignments!�

Bible Study will be starting on Tuesday, Oct 13:  

Want to learn more about your faith?  Want to 

learn how to read the Bible?  �

Exposition and Adoration of the Blessed �

Sacrament begins at 6:00 PM.�

Bible Study at 7:00�

(We’ll keep the night to no more than 25 people so you can 

feel really safe).�

Whether you have never opened a Bible in your life or feel 

like you are an expert, everyone is welcome to join us.  

Come for part of the whole evening.  �

�

Sincerely in Christ, Fr. Jim Trempe �

Bible Study�

Community Blood Drive�

�

A Community Blood Drive will be held Tuesday, October 6 

from 3:30 � 7:30 pm at the Knowlton Town Hall, 205220 

Old Hwy 51.  It is being sponsored by the Lake DuBay �

Lions Club. MASKS ARE REQUIRED ALONG WITH �

SOCIAL DISTANCING.  A gift certificate will be awarded to 

1 lucky donor.  Give Blood!  Give Life!�

Sacrament of Marriage�

 �

Wedding Banns�

St. Francis Xavier Parish�

Andrew Slembarski  &�

Bethany Kautz�

October 10, 2020�

Rosary Rally�

Public Square Rosary Rally, Saturday, Oct. 10th, Noon, �

at 400 Block in downtown Wausau�

Come! Multiply the power of your prayer for our country 

and families by praying the Rosary publicly.  All across the 

nation there are over 20,000 America Needs Fatima �

Rosary Rallies.  Bring a lawn chair if you like!  Any ques-

tions contact Margaret at (715) 359�7073�

Lord, make me an instrument of your peace,�

Where there is hatred, let me sow love;�

where there is injury, pardon;�

where there is doubt, faith;�

where there is despair, hope;�

where there is darkness, light;�

where there is sadness, joy;�

�

O Divine Master, grant that I may not so much 

seek to be consoled as to console;�

to be understood as to understand;�

to be loved as to love.�

�

For it is in giving that we receive;�

it is in pardoning that we are pardoned;�

and it is in dying that we are born to eternal life.�

Prayer of St. Francis of Assissi�

Parish Secretary�

�

As many of you have heard, I have decided to retire from 

the Parish Secretary position.  It is difficult to leave a job I 

love, but necessary for the sake of my family. Mike and I 

have four family members on chemotherapy, which �

significantly depresses their immune system.  If we want to 

spend time with them, we must be scrupulous to what and 

who we expose them.  I am sure you understand that I must 

put my family first.  �

�

Thank you for the friendship, kindness, and support given to 

me during the last four years.  I look forward to the day in 

which we can all celebrate Mass together again.  �

�

Linda Borski  �

We would like to thank Linda for her service and dedication 

to our parish.  Linda has been instrumental in helping �

convert many of our parish records from paper to computer 

systems and in helping us adhere to new procedural �

requirements for parish business set forth by the diocese.   

As is typical of Linda’s dedication, she has offered to train 

her replacement in order to have a seamless transition of 

work duties.  Julie Studinski, our Youth Minister, will serve 

as our interim Parish Secretary going forward.  We will �

continue to assess our business needs for office support as 

we move forward this next year.  Please join us in �

welcoming Julie to this new role.  �

�

Fr. Jim and the Parish Pastoral and Finance Council Chairs�


